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Memorandum 

TO: 

FROM: 

FOR: 

DATE: 

Kevin J. Jackson, Village Manag��-­

Rob Sproule, Director of Public Work� 
Bill McKenna, Village Engineer �
Village President and Board of Trustees 

August 3, 2022 

SUBJECT: Status Update on Eisenhower/I-290 Reconstruction Project/ Cap the Ike/ 
and Home Avenue Bridge 

The purpose of this memo is to update the Village Board regarding status of the state's 
Eisenhower/I-290 Reconstruction Project and the two Village projects for Cap the Ike and 
the Home Avenue Bridge replacement. 

Eisenhower Reconstruction Background 

The Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) has been planning for the reconstruction of 
the Eisenhower Expressway {1-290) for many years. 1-290 was originally constructed in the 
late 1950's and needs a full reconstruction to replace the deteriorated bridges and roadway, 
and to improve the traffic flow, safety, and drainage. The 1-290 corridor also includes the 
CTA Blue Line and CSX railroad. The Village previously worked with IDOT and CTA on the 
conceptual plans for the 1-290 reconstruction project which also includes CTA Blue Line 
improvements. The Village Board had ten study sessions in 2015 and 2016 discussing the 
various aspects and impacts of the future 1-290 reconstruction project which culminated in 
the Village approving a Letter of Intent (LOI) with IDOT which defines the Village's 
commitment to the project and outlines varies elements of the future project and defines 
certain cost responsibilities (see attached LOI). Information about the Village Board study 
sessions and project can be found here https://www.oak-park.us/your-government/village­
board/eye-ike and IDOT's project website is linked on the Village's page and can also be 
found here https://eisenhowerexpressway.com which includes simulation videos and 
renderings of the proposed project. 

The future 1-290 reconstruction project includes replacing the roadway, all bridges, and 
adding a new main drain, as well as an additional lane in each direction in the section of 1-
290 near the Village. This lane may be tolled based on the Initial concepts but there has 
been issues with IDOT finding tolling vendors. The project will stay within the existing ditch 
and not generally widen the footprint of the ditch. The two interchanges at Austin and Harlem 
will be reconfigured to now enter and exit in the right lane to improve traffic flow and safety. 
The project includes the installation of noise walls in sections with final determination on the 
noise walls to be considered during the design process. The design also accommodates CTA 








































































































































